
SNOW & ICE - A NOTE FROM THE VAN BUREN PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 
 
WHAT VAN BUREN TOWNSHIP IS RESPONSIBLE FOR… 
The staff of the Van Buren Public Works Department provides snow removal and salt 
application for all Township facilities, including the Water Tower facility, two new fire stations, 
two old fire station buildings, and the Historical Museum. The staff also plows snow to provide 
basic road access to the four Township owned cemeteries. In addition to plowing the parking 
lots and access roads to these properties, we work to clear the sidewalks of snow and ice to 
reduce potential slip and falls for the public using our buildings. This has been a particularly 
difficult winter, and despite our best efforts, additional time is sometimes required to clear the 
lots and sidewalks of snow and ice. We ask that you take extra caution throughout this season, 
even if a sidewalk appears clear. All home and business owners are responsible for the 
sidewalks adjacent to their properties.  

If you have a question about a Van Buren Township property or facility, you can contact us 
during regular business hours at (734) 699-8900 or after hours at (734) 699-8930 
 
WHAT WAYNE COUNTY IS RESPONSIBLE FOR… 
Wayne County is responsible for the snow and ice removal from all township streets and roads. 
Van Buren Township, as all other townships in Michigan, does not plow, apply salt, fill potholes 
or otherwise maintain streets and roads.  

If you have a question about a street or road in Van Buren Township, contact Wayne County 
through their web site: http://www.waynecounty.com/dps/index.htm  or by phone at: 1-888-
ROAD-CREW (1-888-762-3273).  
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